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Circular No 264 

 

To:   Chapter Scribes E / Lodge Secretaries 

Cc: RA Executive & Cabinet Members 

 Grand Officers 

 Area Officers 

 

 

5 November 2024 

 

Changes to the Royal Arch Executive 

I write to advise you of changes to the RA Executive. 

 

EComp David Hudson, PGStB, is to retire as the Third Provincial Grand Principal on 

19 March 2025. 

 

At the next Meeting of Provincial Grand Chapter, the ME Grand Superintendent will be delighted 

to appoint EComp Andrew Procter, PGStB, as the Third Provincial Grand Principal and will also at 

that Meeting appoint EComp John Lees as the Provincial Grand Director of Ceremonies. 

 

Comp Lees will continue in his current role as the Craft Provincial Grand Director of Ceremonies. 

 

The ME Grand Superintendent thanks Comp Hudson for all his hard work within the Province, and 

with the ELMC, and will extend his personal thanks to him at the Meeting. 

 

I am sure you would join me in wishing Comp Procter well in his new Office, whilst thanking Comp 

Hudson for the considerable contribution he has made, on our behalf. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 
 

EComp Andrew Holland, PAGSoj 

Provincial Grand Scribe E 
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